Minot State University

Academic Affairs Council Meeting

April 18, 2017
Meeting Minutes
Members: Laurie Geller, Brent Askvig, Cari Olson, Cheryl Nilsen, Conrad Davidson, Elizabeth Odahlen, Heather Martin, Jacek Mrozik, Katie Tyler, Kris Warmoth, Laurie Weber, Libby Claerbout, Lori Willoughby, Jessica Smestad, Rebecca Ringham, Stephen Banister, Teresa Loftesnes, Shkelzen (Zeni) Shabani
Absent: Cheryl Nilsen, Katie Tyler, Brent Askvig
Guests: None
Agenda
Welcome with meeting called to order at 2:05 p.m.
Approval of minutes from February 21, 2017 - Beth made motion to approve minutes as written – seconded by Lori Willoughby. Motion carried. Minutes stand approved as written. 
Dates / Deadlines / Announcements
A. Orientation / Registration sessions—April 28, June 2, June 6, June 27, July 21, August 17. As of April 18, we have 104 students signed up for the April 28 session. All are freshman except one transfer who will go through orientation. Beth asked for people to help for one hour or more if possible on April 28.  Free lunch will be included for assisting.  Stephen asked that an email sent out to all students, faculty etc. about limited hours at the library due to the orientation session.  
B. Mini-Sessions, moved from Thursday, August 17 to Monday, August 21, 8 a.m. to 12 p.m in Old Main. 
C. Fall Assessment is Monday, October 9, 2017 and Spring Assessment is Tuesday, 
February 20, 2018

D. Check the MSU calendar and Public Information Campus Announcements for more. There is a TON of stuff going on over the next month. If you need to have some item placed in the Public Information daily announcements, please send to Linda Benson ASAP.  
Discussions / Presentations 
A. Special Permission to Register Graduate School (see attached example from UND)

i. Do other campuses allow students to register before getting their transcript with their degree posted?

ii. Lori Willoughby will take to Graduate Council for discussion, if desired. 

iii. Laurie Weber advised that a “Hold” be placed on a student’s account.

iv. Rebecca Ringham stated this form is beneficial to the Registrar’s office. 

v. No agreement was reached.

B. Libby Claerbout gave update on cooperative arrangement with NDSU on the J-Exchange Visitor program. 
i. MiSU is not issuing many J-1 Visas due to a limited number of people each year.
ii. MiSU must issue five each year to keep our status; unfortunately, MiSU has issued three or four in the last few years. 

iii. Libby talked with NDSU to work with them in their program if needed.  Structure would change after September 2018, and then MiSU would enter into an agreement with NDSU. 

C. Laurie Geller gave update on applicants from each college— (see MiSU applicant’s attachment).  You can also see the trends.
D. Beth Odahlen gave update on Orientation— (see MSU Orientation Programming attachment)
E. See attached Welcome Week(end) proposal form—Beth Odahlen.

i. August 17 is currently not a registration option for new students. This date is being saved for International Students.  It will open to other registrants closer to July 21.  
ii. Transfer students can register April 1-30.  Fifty-seven (57) transfer students have utilized PTO (Priority Transfer Orientation) and do not need to attend orientation unless they want to attend. 

iii. DTO (Distance Student Orientation) students 500 miles away or more meet 
June 7 – July 31.  They will meet with their advisors via phone, email or Skype.  
iv. OSO (Online Student Orientation)—these student have the option to participate in online orientation. 
v. The Guest and Family programming will run concurrently with student sessions.

vi. Welcome Weekend session proposal form submitted by May 1. The committee will notify you by June 1. 
vii. Placement testing will be in the morning at 7:00 a.m. only.
F. FYE learning communities 
i. 15 for fall 2017; 7 so far for spring 2018
ii. All learning communities are listed on the CETL website under First-Year Experience.
G. Laurie Geller and a committee have been discussing the General Studies program and the possibility of a design-your-own-major option. 
i. Several surveys going out to get information.  
ii. Faculty Senate will receive an update about this committee’s work at Senate’s last meeting of the academic year. . 

iii. The committee will hold a mini-session on August 21 to inform the campus.
iv. General Studies committee members: Laurie Geller, Robert Kibler, Heather Martin, Lisa Borden-King, Jessica Smestad, John Webster, Sarah Aleshire, and Kristi Berg. 

v. Looking at ways to package it, name it, advise in it, and more. Eventually, any new program will need Stage I and Stage II proposals sent forward to NDUS for approval.  
H. Transfer data – Cari advised that it is that time of the year for survey after survey. 
i. 20% response rate for the SSI (Student Satisfaction Inventory)

ii. Staff Satisfaction Survey sent out.
iii. Faculty Satisfaction Survey will go out soon.  

iv. Transfer student data see attached document. 

a) Fall 2016 – new transfer s of 301

b) 77.4% FT and 22.6% PT

c) Freshman – 45, Sophomores – 109, Juniors-99, and Seniors 52
d) The top five schools for transfer students are BSC (33), University of the Air Force (15), WSC (14), LRC (10) and DCB (10)
e) Commencement numbers are only those who are walking or who are candidates for graduation, not necessarily actual graduates. 
Announcements or updates from AAC members
A. Lori Willoughby stated that Linde Paige resignation would be effective April 25, 2017.  Penny and Lori will handle the Graduate Hooding ceremony.  Please email Penny Brandt or Lori Willoughby.  All phone calls will go to Lori Willoughby.   
B. Stephen Banister advised that Library in the process of moving journals to the other side of the lower level. 

Next AAC Meeting: Tuesday, May 9, 2017 at 1 p.m. in the Jones Room 
April 2017

1
Fall 2017 book orders are due to the Bookstore.

5
Evaluation and goals for all faculty (other than first year & Chairs) due from Deans to VPAA Office

7
Last day to withdraw from term or drop with record (NDUS)

14
University Closed – Good Friday

17
University Open – No classes - Easter Break

17
Evaluation and goals for all faculty (other than first year & Chairs) due from Dean to faculty

18
Classes Resume

19
Chair self-evaluations due from Deans to VPAA Office

21
Last day to drop second eight-week class

24
Sixteen-week and second eight-week Electronic Course Evaluations invite sent
May 2017

2
Second eight-week Electronic Course Evaluation closes

3-4
Finals for second eight-week classes

8
Grades must be submitted via Campus Connection by noon for second eight-week classes

7
Sixteen-week Electronic Course Evaluation closes

8-12 
Finals for sixteen-week classes

12
Commencement

15
Grades must be submitted via Campus Connection by noon for sixteen-week classes
